





July-Sept 2025

Dear Praying Friends,

Radio Station

Every five years, we are required by the Uganda Communications Commission to renew our license for operating Calvary Radio 105.3. This process involves submitting hundreds of pages of documents, but this time they are requiring several new documents. For the first time, everything has to be submitted online. I've been busy organizing and submitting these documents. All of this takes time and money. Please pray we'll be able to easily get the license renewed for another five years so we can continue to preach the gospel over the airways in Gulu, Uganda.

Also, we need to consider purchasing a couple of things for the radio station, amounting to around \$8,200. Both involve us remaining compliant with UCC in the best and easiest way in the upcoming years. Please pray for wisdom and God's provision on all the legal requirements surrounding the radio station.

Local Pastors

God is shifting our leadership at Kica Baptist Church. First, Pastor Patrick has come back to live in Gulu. He and his family have spent the last five years starting a church in Padibe, about two hours north of Gulu. This is a big transition for them. Please pray for Pastor Patrick as we consider what roles he might fill here at Kica Baptist Church. He's done a great job preaching in the local language of Acholi on the radio, but we're also considering him as the assistant pastor of Kica Baptist Church.

Also, God is leading our current youth leader, Brother Axis, to be an assistant pastor at a sister church near the capital city of Kampala. Axis has been with us for quite awhile, and he's been our youth leader for the last several years. He's done a great job, not just with the youth but also with the music and many other areas around Kica Baptist Church. We will really miss Brother Axis. Probably, he will move down to Kampala toward the end of January 2026. We don't see Pastor Patrick taking over the responsibilities with the youth, so we're praying God will provide for us and direct us through these transitions in leadership.

Discipleship

We thank God for the young men and women God has brought our way. I'm currently discipling a man named Moses. He's been coming to church for many years, but he's recently gotten serious about his relationship with God. Moses has become active and bold in being a witness for Jesus. Just recently, Moses has had the courage to talk with several of his coworkers and neighbors about the Lord. Moses is reaching people I could never reach, so we praise God for that!

Sara has also been discipling several ladies each week. One lady, Evelyn, had been coming to church off and on for quite awhile. Recently, she's made assurance of her salvation. Several other ladies are very near being finished with our discipleship course. These include Lilly, Winnifred, and Catherine.

Praise and Prayer

- Please continue to pray for our children; our youngest, Daniel, is now in high school! Please pray they will each follow the Lord will all their heart, soul, strength, and mind.
- Also, we plan to be in America for the month of December because our oldest son Andrew will be getting married. Please pray for us as we plan this trip.

Thanks for praying,

Nate and Sara Wright!

Permanent US Address

Nate and Sara Wright 2100 Scofield Carleton, Carleton MI 48117

(734) 654-2310 New Field Address

Box 373 / Gulu, Uganda / East Africa Email: nswrightuganda2@gmail.com



Baptist International Missions, Inc. P.O. Box 9 · Harrison, TN 37341 (423) 344-5050 · www.bimi.org Sending Church:

Woodcrest Baptist Church 6875 University Ave. NE · Fridley, MN 55432 Pastor Mark Poorman

(763) 571-6409 · www.WoodcrestBaptistChurch.org